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Werneth Area Committee Meeting: Monday, 13 
September 2021 

               
OVERDALE ROAD PLAY AREA - DELEGATED WARD BUDGET 

 
Report of the Director of Place Management 

 
1. INTRODUCTION AND PURPOSE OF REPORT 
 
1.1 To request an allocation of £2,600 of Delegated Ward Budget towards the cost of 

reinstating the cable way play item in Overdale Road Play Area. 
 
2. BACKGROUND  

 
2.1 In August 2020 the cable way play item in Overdale Road Play Area had to be 

decommissioned for safety, due to a split along the upper weld of one of the 
uprights.  
 

2.2 The upright (weld) cannot be repaired. The cable has been removed to prevent the 
play item from being used.  

 
2.3 A new support post (with additional leg support) and repair to the access platform is 

required for the play item to be brought back into use.  
 

2.4 The cable way was originally installed in 2010.   
 

2.5 The play area maintenance budget is prioritised to risk management and could not 
cover the full cost of reinstating the cable way at this time.  

 
2.6 There is currently £20,738 available in the Delegated Ward Budget for Bredbury 

Green. 
 
3. PROPOSED WORK 
 
3.1 Supply and install a new cable way post with safer surface repair and repair to the 

access ramp at a cost of £2,600.00 
 
3.2 Works are expected to take eight weeks to complete from the order date.  

 
4. CONCLUSIONS AND RECOMMENDATIONS 
 
4.1 That the Area Committee supports the scheme outlined in the report and authorises 

the Corporate Director for Place Management to proceed with the project, to the 
value of £2,600.00 

 
BACKGROUND PAPERS 
 
There are none 
 
Anyone wishing to inspect the above background papers or requiring further information 
should contact Richard Booker on telephone number Tel: 0161 474 4829 or alternatively 
email richard.booker@stockport.gov.uk 


